EEOC – Eek!
by
Eyes Right 
Washington, D.C.– I recently had occasion to visit the headquarters here of the Equal Opportunity Employment Commission (EEOC).  It is located in a new, very plush building in an area of D.C. called “NoMa” [North of Massachusetts Avenue], all of which is under extensive renovation/development with expensive high rise apartments next to a Metro stop.  I was visiting the EEOC as a volunteer to man a booth promoting organ and tissue donation as part of their annual health fair.
A visitor does not just walk into the EEOC.  The security is greater than at airports with at least 5 uniformed guards manning metal detectors and check points.  Once through security (15 minutes), I was escorted through shiny corridors with large paintings on the walls to the area set aside for the health fair.

The overriding first impression is that the EEOC is the poster child for government waste.  It currently has nearly 400 full-time employees with a budget approaching $400 million. No expense has been spared to decorate its headquarters.  In the lobby area where my table was set up, there was not only designer furniture, but also two flat screen TV’s hung on the walls with weather and news.  The bathrooms were comparable to those found in high-end hotels.  Background music was piped in throughout the area. In short, this entire enterprise was the best that federal bucks can buy.
The EEOC was established during the Civil Rights movement of the 1960’s, specifically as a result of Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, signed into legislation by President Lyndon Johnson in July 1965.  Its mission is to “promote equality of opportunity in the workplace and to enforce federal laws that prohibit employment discrimination on the basis of race, color, religion, sex, national origin, disability, age, and genetic information.”  As one can see from the mission, the EEOC has evolved over the past 50 years as to keep up with the latest forms of claims of discrimination.   

So how does the EEOC accomplish its mission?   I learned the answer from a large display on the wall facing me:  “In carrying out its mission, the Commission issues guidance on the laws it enforces; investigates, conciliates, mediates, and litigates [lots of “gates”] charges of discrimination; conducts outreach, education, and training programs.”  In other words, the EEOC is a nest of attorneys.
I met one of these lawyers who happened to stop by my table.  He was an amiable fellow.  When I asked him what he actually does for the EEOC, his answer was, “I litigate.”  He was one of the few white faces I saw during my 3 hour stay at the EEOC headquarters.  Nearly everyone else, other than the security personnel, was female and black. The security people were male and black. Most of those I saw throughout the day, I might add, were also significantly overweight – not an unusual characteristic in D.C.  I report this information not as some form of racial or ethnic slap, but strictly as factual observation.  Our national obesity problems are indeed equal opportunity.  
The irony, of course, was that this occasion was a health fair.  In keeping with the theme that when spending someone else’s money, there are no limits, a full lunch was provided free for all employees who attended.  The food was a buffet of as many Boar’s Head luncheon meat sandwiches you could load onto your plate – go figure.  

If our leaders have any sincere intentions of actually reducing our federal spending, I suggest that they take a short Metro subway ride from the Capitol to NoMa and check out this den of waste.  And….skip the sandwiches.
I thought you might like to know.
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